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TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Shelli Brobst for Randolph F. Snowden - Director
Health & Human Services

REPORT BY: Shelli Brobst, Contracts Analyst - 253-4720

SUBJECT: Amendment 1 to Revenue Agreement with Tulare County Superintendent of Schools, doing
business as California Friday Night Live Partnership

RECOMMENDATION

Director of Health and Human Services requests approval of and authorization for the Chair to sign Amendment
No. 1 to Revenue Agreement No. 7385 with Tulare County Superintendent of Schools, doing business as
California Friday Night Live Partnership, extending the term through November 30, 2010 regarding funding for an
evaluation of the Friday Night Live Program to help prevent underage drinking.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

On April 20, 2010, the County accepted a grant in the amount of $5,000 from the Tulare County Superintendent of
Schools, doing business as California Friday Night Live Partnership. Approval of the requested action extends the
term of the grant through November 30, 2010 to allow the County to pay expenses for eight youth and two adult
chaperons to attend Leadership Day, on September 10, 2010, at the Friday Night Live Youth Summit in Anaheim,
California.

FISCAL IMPACT

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT
ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California Code of
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Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable.

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

Friday Night Live is a statewide prevention program that fosters positive youth development and resiliency by
promoting youth leadership, healthy decision-making, skill development, community connectedness, meaningful
involvement, and strong youth-adult partnerships. Programming is designed to be culturally appropriate, safe,
supportive, fun, and empowering, fostering a sense of competence and autonomy in its members. Friday Night
Live programming is youth-driven and youth-led, with adults providing critical support and guidance. Youth
participants are directly involved in the program planning and implementation. Friday Night Live chapters are
referred to as “Friday Night Live” (FNL) when serving high school-aged youth, and “Club Live” (CL) when serving
middle school-aged youth. The central components of the program are: (1) an FNL Coordinator; (2) FNL/CL
Chapters with a Chapter Advisor at each site; and (3) a Youth Council.

Approval of today's action will extend the term of the grant to allow the County to provide funding for eight youth and
two adult chaperons to attend the FNL-sponsored Leadership Day,on September 10, 2010, at the FNL Youth
Summit in Anaheim, California.

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS

None
CEO Recommendation: Approve

Reviewed By: Karen Collins



